Minutes of the Board of 

Zoning Appeals Meeting 

Tuesday, April 20, 2010 at 5:04 p.m.
Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Board of Zoning Appeals meeting on Tuesday, April 20, 2010 at 5:04 p.m., Village Office, 154 N. Lexington St. Spring Green, WI. 

1.
Call to order and attendance.  Shultz called the meeting to order at 5:04 p.m. Members present were Leslie Shultz, Julie Kardatzke, Nick Liegel, and alternate Doug Feiner. Michael Mertens was not present and there is one vacant seat at this time. Others present were Wendy Crary, Ed Lilla, Andrea Kinney, and Tim C. Kinney.

2.
Approve Agenda.  Motion by Feiner, second by Kardatzke to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

3.
Motion by Feiner, second by Liegel to approve the minutes from the October 5, 2009, Spring Green Board of Zoning Appeals Hearing and Meeting. Motion carried. 

4.
Discussion and possible action on the request by Tim & Andrea Kinney for a variance for accessory building height on parcel #182-0296, 270 Baltimore Street, Spring Green, WI.  
Shultz asked how high the current building is. The Kinney’s responded that it is approximately 20 ft. Lilla explained that the zoning ordinance does not allow detached accessory buildings to exceed 15 ft, the Kinney’s are proposing a new structure that will be 24 to 25 feet tall. Lilla continued by stating that the Board of Zoning Appeals has to make the decision as to if all three conditions have been met which are Exceptional Circumstances, Preservation of Property Rights and Absence of Detriment. Tim Kinney feels that the loss of the historical characteristics of the original structure is a personal hardship. Kardatzke stated that she is a little concerned with making it wider and she feels that it may change the charm and character of the building; however she commends the Kinney’s for wanting to spend the extra money to make the building look nice. Andrea Kinney informed the Board of Zoning Appeals that originally they wanted to restore the original building but they found out that the foundation is crumbling and it is too dangerous to restore the original structure, which is why they are asking to rebuild in a new location. Shultz reviewed the exceptional circumstances. Motion by Feiner, second by Liegel to grant the variance, all conditions stated under Section 9.07 of the Zoning Ordinance have been met, Exceptional Circumstances, Preservation of Property Rights and Absence of Detriment.  Kardatazke asked if it could be required that the Kinney’s build it the same width as the original structure. After discussion between the members of the Board of Zoning Appeals the original motion to grant the variance for the proposed plans was maintained. Motion carried.
5.
General Public Comment.  There was no general public comment at this time. 
6.
Adjournment.  Motion by Feiner, second by Liegel to adjourn the meeting at 5:26 p.m.  Motion carried.  
